CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HUDSON

903303 Hanbury Rd. New Liskeard, ON P0J 1P0 Tel: 705-647-5439 Fax: 705-647-6373

Email: admin@hudson.ca

November 3, 2022

Municipality of East Ferris 390 Hwy 94, Corbeil, ON POH 1KO

E-mail: municipality@eastferris.ca

Your correspondence dated October 11th, 2022 was received by Hudson Township Council at their meeting of November 2nd, 2022 and the following resolution was passed:

Resolution No.2022-160

That we, the Council of the Township of Hudson do hereby, support the Municipality of East Ferris' resolution advocating the Province of Ontario reduce the early years and child care workforce shortage by:

- immediately increasing the \$18/hour minimum wage to an equitable level to that which is paid to workers employed by school boards;
- providing benefits to an equitable level to that which is provided to workers employed by school boards;
- financially supporting an accelerated Early Childhood program, to be completed within 14 to 16
 months, similar to the program launched in March 2022 by Personal Support Workers, where
 funding supported the costs of tuition, books, and other mandatory fees; and

Direct municipal staff to issue a copy of this resolution in support of the Municipality of East Ferris. "CARRIED"

Yours truly,

Clerk-Treasurer

Township of Hudson

JMK/lp